
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

                                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Week 9   Term 1 – Wednesday 29
th
 March 2017 

 

Success…Respect…Fairness Ardrossan Area School 
Phone: 88373025           Fax: 88373131 
Text absences: 0427 016 460 
Email: dl.0732.info@schools.sa.edu.au 
Visit our website @ www.ardas.sa.edu.au 
School Star App (free) available on your mobile devices 



 

 

 

Last Friday we celebrated Harmony Day with some performances by our R to 6 students in the 
Town Square. The activities in classrooms, games in the yard and the sausage sizzle at lunchtime 
were a great success. It was fantastic to hear our students talking about global and local harmony 
and to hear some of our junior primary students singing in Japanese. I would like to thank all staff 
and students for their efforts, with particular thanks to Leonie Peterson and Lori Brooks for the Town 
Square event. 
 
Last week Jeffrey Garay, Corey Masters, Lloyd Hobbs, Anthony Jones and Billy Vigar attended a 4 
day program for Indigenous students with the Royal Australian Air Force (RAAF) at Edinburgh. I 
received a phone call from the program coordinator late last week. He could not sing the praises of 
the boys highly enough. He stated that the AAS students were the stand out students in the 
program; respectful, polite, enthusiastic and full of great questions. The RAAF were so impressed 
they have invited the boys to their NADOC celebration in July. Once they have security clearance 
for the release of some photos from the program, we will share these via our Newsletter and 
Facebook page. I would like to thank Kay Lawrence and Amy Harding for their work in securing this 
opportunity for our boys and to congratulate the boys on their fantastic representation of our school. 
 
Next week Parent/Teacher/Student interviews will be held at the school. I encourage all families to 
attend as it is an opportunity to discuss your childôs learning and to develop a good working 
relationship with your childôs teacher/s. If you have not yet booked an interview time, please contact 
the school this week to discuss. 
 
Recently I came across an interesting article entitled óParents who raise good kidsô. This article is 
based on research from psychologists at Harvard University and it identifies 5 things that contribute 
to the raising of well-adjusted children. It also provides some practical ideas to assist parents to do 
these things. Below are the five things with one practical idea associated with each. 
 

The 5 things A practical idea 

Spend quality time with your child Devote some time in your day to play their favorite games 
with them. 

Let your child see a strong moral role 
model and mentor in you. 

Admit your mistakes, apologise and show that you wish to 
make up for them and plan to avoid it next time. 

Teach your child to care for others 
and set high ethical expectations. 

Change the message you send them on a daily basis from 
ñthe most important thing is that your happyò to ñThe most 
important thing is that youôre kind and youôre happyô.ò 

Encourage children to practice 
appreciation and gratitude 

Encourage to express appreciation towards family 
members, teachers and others who contribute to their 
lives. 

Teach them to see the big picture Encourage your child to consider the perspectives and 
feelings of others, especially those who may be 
vulnerable. 

 
If you have found this information interesting, the following is a link to the complete article. 
http://curiousmindmagazine.com/parents-who-raise-good-kids/ 

 
I hope to see many of you at parent/teacher/student interviews. 
 
Regards, 
 
Karen Bond 
Principal 

 

Principal’s News 

http://curiousmindmagazine.com/parents-who-raise-good-kids/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Spotlight Student 
Chelsea Purnell 

Chelsea displays a positive attitude in Home Economics; always 
striving hard to complete work by due dates and willingly working 

with various partners in practical situations 
 

Chelseaôs comment: 
I enjoy cooking.  I have been working hard to meet the due dates 

for assignments 

 

Deputy Principalõs news 
 

Thank you to everyone who contributed towards the success of our 
Sports Day.  Whether you assisted on an event, helped out or 
donated supplies for the canteen, line marked, helped with setting 
up and/or packing up or attended the day to support and encourage 
the students your help was greatly appreciated and valued. 
In particular, thanks to Marie Gorden for coordinating the canteen, 
Drakes Ardrossan Foodland for donating fruit and trophy donors and 
presenters for their support.  
Thank you to Mr Andrew Lawless and the Sports committee and all 
AAS staff for their work before, during and after the day.  Many 
hours of behind the scenes work is required to ensure a successful 
event. 
Finally, congratulations to the students who gave 110% on the day.  
It was a fantastic day which demonstrated great team and school 
spirit.   
Good luck to both our Secondary and Primary Interschool Sports 
Day teams for the competitions this week.  We trust you will 
represent AAS with pride.  
On Monday, Nikita Badari, Tysen Harrison & Caleb Poulter 
represented the Outdoor Gym Project group and met with Andrew 
Cameron CEO of the Yorke Peninsula Council and the Council 
Management team at Maitland.  As a result of this meeting they 
were successful in securing further funding for the project.  
Congratulations! 
We look forward to meeting with all families at next weekôs 
Student/Parent/Teacher interviews.  If you have not organised an 
interview time we encourage you to do so as soon as possible.  
Note for R-6 students the interviews are the only form of reporting 
this term and the sharing of information is very important both in 
terms of reflection on the termôs learning and in setting goals for the 
remainder of the year.  
NAPLAN testing for students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 will occur from 
the 9th -11th May (Term 2 Week 2).  NAPLAN is a nationally 
developed program that provides schools, states and territories with 
information about how education programs are working and what 
areas need to be prioritised for improvement. NAPLAN tests are 
administered simultaneously in all schools across Australia.  
NAPLAN tests are just one of the many ways we collect information 
about student learning.  Whilst students do not have to learn specific 
skills for NAPLAN tests they will have an opportunity to become 
familiar with the NAPLAN tests and with ways of showing their 
answers before they do the tests. 
The individual student reports are expected to be ready for 
distribution to parents/caregivers during August and September.   
Over the next 3 years, NAPLAN is moving to an online mode of 
testing. Whilst our school participated in the NAPLAN online trial in 
2016 we have not been selected to participate online this year.  
Further information for parents can be found at 
http://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/parent-carer-support 
 

Kind regards 

Margaret  

Ardrossan Kids Club 
 

Monday, 3
rd

 April (Week 10) 3:15pm - 5pm at church hall ï 

Easter Theme 
 

All events 5pm pick-up at Uniting Church hall; more info see Eric. 

Harmony Day 
 

 
 

 
 

http://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/parent-carer-support


 
 AAS Diary Dates 

 

March 
29th   YPSSAC (Secondary Interschool) 
30th   Primary Interschool Athletics 
31st  JS Assembly in the Gym 2:40pm  
  hosted by the R/1 class 
April 
3rd – 6th  Student/Parent/Teacher Interviews 
10th   SANTOS – SSSSA Athletics 
10th   Governing Council meeting 
13th   Assembly 1:40pm in the Gym.  

Hosted by Year 8 
Early Dismissal 2pm 

May 
1st   First day of Term 2 

 
 

 

Parentsô corner - Tips to avoid family fatigue 
 

I recently came across this article called Top tips to fight family 
fatigue and I thought this may be encouraging and valuable to 
share. The article begins by asserting that, 50% of families are 
suffering from family fatigue. Here are some further excerpts, 
Parents take note! ï Thereôs no need to feel guilty anymore. Slow 
down, put your feet up, take time for that extra cuppaé relax. é 
children need time and space to just play. All their spare time 
doesnôt need to be taken up with óactivitiesô. This is great news for 
parents who are used to ferrying their kids here there and 
everywhere in a never ending bid to make sure they are not 
missing out on anything. 
 

The article concludes with this list of Tips to fight family fatigue: 
 

ω Eat together as a family in the evening. It helps touch base 

with everyoneôs day. Tell each other about your ófunô thing and 

óhardô thing that happened that day, this helps build resilience. 

ω Limit your childôs activities to 1 or 2 per week, but let them 

choose what they want to do. 

ω Make sure both mum and dad assess their routines to make 

sure they are ódo-ableô and not stressful. 

ω  Make time for your children to have unstructured play. 

ω Stay at home, drag out the dress-up or craft box. Investigate 

the recycling bin and see what can be made out of the old 

boxes. Find new uses for household items. Encourage your 

kids to be imaginative and creative by using what is around 

them to make things. 

ω Turn off the TV or computer and send the kids outside to play 

in the garden. This works really well if you can invite other 

children round to play at the same time. 

ω Go camping with other families who have children and explore 

the outdoors together. 

ω Make sure everyone in the family is getting enough sleep. That 

includes parents. No family can function when parents are 

exhausted and sleep deprived.ò 

I hope this may have helped you to breathe a sigh of relief. For 
further reading the full article can be read at 
http://www.generationnext.com.au/2011/09/top-tips-to-fight-family-
fatigue/  
 

Eric Adams ï Pastoral Care Worker 
 

 

 

 

 
The Hockey SA Holiday Clinics run each school holidays at the State Hockey Centre, Gepps Cross 

and are open to boys and girls aged 6-17. All skill levels from beginners through to those that play in 

competitions are welcome with children grouped according to age/skill level on the day. 

For more information head to www.hockeysa.com.au/Play 

Or contact Jose Rabet at marketing@hockeysa.com.au or 8349 4044 (Ext.7) 

 

http://www.generationnext.com.au/2011/09/top-tips-to-fight-family-fatigue/
http://www.generationnext.com.au/2011/09/top-tips-to-fight-family-fatigue/
http://hockeysa.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e43c7c712a6029eb36db927e6&id=5fcf9b1068&e=6f10f2fed6
mailto:marketing@hockeysa.com.au?subject=April%20School%20Holiday%20Clinics

